NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 30, 2019

ATTENDANCE: Council members present — President Jane Gore, Councilmember Nancy Crocker,
and Councilmember Anna Hofstetter. Council members not present — Vice-President Alisha Gredy and
Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance — Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration
Manager Phyllis Carr, Police Chief Ben Seastrom and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

COUNCIL BUSINESS — 6:00pm
1) CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 6:05pm.

2) ROLL CALL by Clerk-Treasurer Young

3) 2020 BUDGET
Clerk-Treasurer Young presented Ordinance 2019-08 Adoption of the 2020 Budget to the Town
Council. She advised they have had a public hearing for the 2020 budget.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to have the first reading of Ordinance 2019-08 by title only.
Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Councilmember
Hofstetter read aloud Ordinance 2019-08 by title only.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to suspend the rules and have the second reading of
Ordinance 2019-08 by title only. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously
in favor. Councilmember Hofstetter read aloud Ordinance 2019-08 by title only.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2019-08 by title only. Councilmember
Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Clerk-Treasurer Young reported that the Town’s municipal elections are coming up next Tuesday. She
advised that the Town Council had already approved the pay rates for those working the polls. Clerk-
Treasurer Young asked the Town Council if she could pay the poll workers after the election rather than
waiting another month.

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to allow Clerk-Treasurer Young to pay the poll workers after
the election. Councilmember Hof’stetter seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Police Chief Seastrom reported that on Saturday, November 9, 2019 from noon to 4pm they will be
holding a full-scale disaster training exercise at the Brown County Fairgrounds through Homeland
Security. There will be many police, firetrucks and ambulances in the fairground area during the
training. He noted that EMA asked if one Councilmember would like to observe the training and
Councilmember Hofstetter volunteered. Other Councilmembers asked to attend as well.

S) ADJOURNMENT
Councilmember Crocker made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Hofstetter seconded
the motion. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 6:16pm.
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The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 10-30-19 is retained in the office of the

Town Clerk-Treasurer.
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